REFERENCES

- ¹RUSSELL, G., GRANVILLE-GROSSMAN, K. L. & BRANDON, S. (1978) Report to the Working Party: Medical manpower requirements of teaching hospitals (adult psychiatry). *Bulletin of the Royal* College of Psychiatrists, December, p.2.
- ²Hill, D. (1982) In conversation with Sir Denis Hill: Parts I and II.

 Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists, 6, 74-77; 94-97.
- ³Brown, J. C. (1976) The place of the teaching hospital in psychiatry. News and Notes (Supplement to the British Journal of Psychiatry), March, pp. 6-7.
- WALK, A. (1982) Is medical abdicationism widespread? (Correspondence) Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists. 6, 34.
- 'Nehama, V. S. (1982) Medical abdicationism. (Correspondence)

- Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists, 6, 65.
- *ROMANO, J. (1982) Chapter in Psychiatrists on Psychiatry (ed. M. Shepherd). Cambridge University Press.
- ⁷LIEBERMAN, S. & COBB, J. (1983) Psychotherapy supervision: The attitudes of general psychiatrists. *Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists*, 7, 102-103.
- *ADAMS, G. P. & COOK, M. A. (1984) Beginning psychiatry. Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists, 8, 53-54.
- YBERRIOS, G. E. (1982) The MRCPsych examination. Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists, 6, 221-22.
- ¹⁰COOPER, S. G. (1983) Reassessing the MRCPsych. (Correspondence) Bulletin of the Royal College of Psychiatrists, 7, 30.

Forthcoming Events

Cruse and the Institute of Family Therapy announce a course of ten seminars and discussion groups on 'A Family Approach to Dying and Bereavement' beginning on 15 January 1985 and to be held at the Institute of Family Therapy, 43 Cavendish Street, London W1. The course is open to all those in the caring professions who work with the dying and the bereaved. Information: Jane Reardon, Course Chairman, Cruse House, 126 Sheen Road, Richmond, Surrey TW9 1UR.

The 21st Annual Congress of the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatrists will be held in Hobart, Tasmania, from 5 to 10 May 1985. The theme will be 'Intimacy and Isolation: The Young Adulthood of Psychiatry'. Topics receiving special attention include: issues relevant to women; schizophrenia; and post-traumatic stress disorder. Information: The Tour Company, 335 Moray Street, South Melbourne, Victoria 3205, Australia.

The Institute of Group Analysis is offering a workshop on 'Group Analysis Applied: Activating Other Networks' from 2 to 6 January 1985 at the Institute. The workshop aims to explore some of the wider areas of applying group-analytic principles, particularly in education, in the caring professions and in looking at transcultural problems. Informa-

tion (enclosing an s.a.e.): Institute of Group Analysis, 1 Daleham Gardens, London NW3 5BY.

A two-day course in Family Psychiatry for Trainee Psychiatrists will be held on 13 and 14 June 1985 at the Insitute of Family Psychiatry, Ipswich Hospital. Programmes and application forms are available from the Secretary, The Institute of Family Psychiatry, Ipswich Hospital, 23 Henley Road, Ipswich IP1 3TF.

The Forensic Psychiatry Specialist Section will hold its annual conference at Stratford-on-Avon on 1 and 2 February 1985. The subject is the Homicide Act, 1957, with emphasis on Section 2. Only a limited number of places are available. Applications should be sent to: Dr Paul Bowden, Maudsley Hospital, Denmark Hill, London SE5 8AZ.

A Hospice Psychiatrists Conference will be held in Leeds on 24 and 25 April 1985, organized jointly by St Christopher's Hospice and the Department of Psychiatry, the University of Leeds. Information: Mrs Wendy Brown, Conference Secretary, Department of Psychiatry, 15 Hyde Terrace, Leeds LS2 9LT.

Gifts and Christmas Cards from the College

College Ties: Single crested in gold, black and silver on backgrounds of either dark blue, green or maroon in polyester (£4.00 each plus 25p post and packing) or 100% silk (£7.00 each, postage as above); multi-crested on dark blue background in crimplene (£4.00 each, postage as above). Postage and packing for overseas air mail: £1.00.

Plaques: Wood shields in light oak with hand painted crest raised in colours (approximately $7'' \times 6''$)—£7.00 each plus £1.00 post and packing (overseas surface mail: £1.50).

Ladies Silk Scarves: Cream background with narrow

black, red and gold border and College crest in each corner in black, red and gold—£20.00 each plus 35p post and packing (air mail postage: £1.75).

Prints: $18'' \times 23''$ limited edition print of the College from an original watercolour by Dr John Horder, numbered and signed by the artist—£20.00 inclusive of post and packing; $10\frac{1}{2}'' \times 14\frac{1}{2}''$ print—£5.00 inclusive of post and packing.

Christmas Cards: Pictorial card of the print—25p each including post and packing.